## 2021 Countywide Planning Policies Update

Date: March 10, 2021

To: Karen Wolf, Sr. Policy Analyst, KCEO/PSB: <a href="mailto:karen.wolf@kingcounty.gov">karen.wolf@kingcounty.gov</a>

Rebeccah Maskin, Demographer, KCEO/PSB: rmaskin@kingcounty.gov

Subject: Markup of Proposed Changes To Countywide Planning Policies (CPP) Policies

The undersigned King County Rural Area Unincorporated Area Councils / Unincorporated Area Associations / Organizations seek to "Keep the Rural Area Rural." Herein, as part of the ongoing **2021 CPP Update**, we present a detailed markup of the proposed **CPP** Policy Matrix. It is our goal to help inform the development of the Public Review Draft (PRD) to be discussed and approved by the King County Growth Management Planning Council (GMPC) at its March 31 meeting.

We provide a Rural Area perspective, as well as a regional perspective, in several key areas, such as environment and transportation. Our recommended changes to the proposed **CPP** Policy Matrix are shown in yellow highlighted red. We also include supporting rationale, where warranted, in the "Notes" column on the righthand side.

Should you have any questions, please contact our undersigned CPP Coordinator. Thank you.

## Submitted by:

Peter Rimbos
<a href="mailto:primbos@comcast.net">primbos@comcast.net</a>
Coordinator, CCP Updates, GMVUAC

## Approved by:

Tim O'Brien Serena Glover Steve Hiester

President, EPCA Executive Director, FoSV Chair, GMVUAC

Andy Benedetti Michael Tanksley Jeff Guddat

andyb929@gmail.com wmtanksley@comcast.net jeffguddat@yahoo.com

Vice-President, GV/LHA President, HHA President, SCAR

Nancy Stafford Ken Konigsmark, Terry Lavender, and Greg Wingard

nm.staff@outlook.com kenkonigsmark@yahoo.com, tlavender2@frontier.com,

Chair, UBCUAC gwingard@earthlink.net

Rural Residents and Technical Consultants

cc: Ivan Miller, KCCP Manager, ivan.miller@kingcounty.gov

John Taylor, Director, KC Dept. of Local Services (DLS): <a href="mailto:John-Dir.Taylor@kingcounty.gov">John-Dir.Taylor@kingcounty.gov</a>

David Daw, External Relations Manager, KC DLS: ddaw@kingcounty.gov